


 

 

 

Dear Oklahoma Bankers Association, 

 

It is with great honor that I submit this letter of recommendation for Chris Turner, Chief Operations 
Officer of First National Bank & Trust Co. in Oklahoma City. I have known Chris both personally and 
professionally for most of our careers, and when I had the idea to buy a bank charter in 2009, there is no 
other choice than Chris that I would want to have partnered with.  

Throughout our professional time together he has always displayed the ability to create thoughtful and 
insightful business dialogue and drive the organization forward. Chris is a 40+ year veteran banker and 
has served in various leadership roles. In addition to being a great banker and leader, Chris is also highly 
involved in the local community through Progress OKC, Oklahoma State Fair, and Integris Baptist 
Medical Center. Chris believes heavily in making the community better for future generations which is 
the pillar of a great community banker.  

In reviewing the selection criteria and prior recipients of this recognition, I have confident that Chris 
Turner not only meets but exceeds in these qualities. I am honored to know Chris and have him as a 
business partner, fellow banker, and friend. It is my pleasure to nominate him for this award. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

David Durrett 
Vice Chairman 
Chief Lending Officer 



 
Oklahoma State Senate, District 48 
Proudly serving Oklahoma County 

State office 

State Senate 
District 48 
State Capitol Room 524 
2300 N. Lincoln Blvd. 
Oklahoma City, OK 73105 
Office 405-521-5531 
george.young@oksenate.gov 
 
Chief of Operations 
Tanisha Woods, MSHRM 
 
   
 

Senator George E. Young, Sr., D. Min. 
 

July 12, 2022 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

What an honor and a pleasure to be asked to write this letter to serve as a reference toward the character and 

support of the nomination of Mr. Chris Turner for the Oklahoma Bankers Association Award. I have known 

Mr. Turner for more than thirty-five years, I first met him through my late wife who worked with Chris for 

many years. I have seen his ascension into his present role as a giant in the city, state, and national level of 

financial acumen. I served as a pastor for many years in Oklahoma and in the process of that work, served on 

the Red Cross of Central Oklahoma Board, The United Way of Central Oklahoma, and the Urban League of 

Central Oklahoma also. That service gave me opportunity to run into, be involved with and call upon him for 

financial and economic advice. 

Chris’ work in the banking business has been legendary and the results of his work are clearly visible from any 

perch of involvement in Oklahoma City. His lifelong investment in the economy of Oklahoma City has been 

immensely helpful. Most recently I had a firsthand, front row view of his involvement in providing a solution 

to a problem that has existed in my Senate District for decades. He was instrumental in bringing a full-service 

grocery store that helped in making a vast area of my district not so much of a “food desert.”  His personal 

investment is so greatly appreciated. I have also had the opportunity to work alongside Chris as a member of 

the same fraternity. I have served with him and under his leadership.  

I have had an opportunity to meet and collaborate with many individuals who work in the banking industry, 

and I am hugely impressed with the work, contribution, commitment, and results of his lifetime of service. I 

believe that the Oklahoma Bankers Association Award would be a great testament to the banking industry and 

to the life changing work of Mr. Chris Turner. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 
Senator George E. Young, Sr., D. Min 
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